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BRINGING THE MESSAGE TODAY                                           PASTOR JONATHAN WATSON                              
MARY JO BRYAN                                                                                           WORSHIP LEADER                            
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SEPTEMBER 4, 2011                                                                                           COLOR: WHITE 
 
Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and 
Lord, and helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH, 
FELLOWSHIP, and SERVICE TO OTHERS. 
                                          
                                                          HOLY COMMUNION SUNDAY 
ORDER OF THE SERVCE                12th Sunday After Pentecost               September 4, 2011 

                                                    
GATHERING IN JESUS NAME                              

PRELUDE:                                           ““““Thank You, God”  Thank You, God”  Thank You, God”  Thank You, God”                                                                                                                                                                                                              Video                        
                                      
                                          WELCOME VISITORS & GREETINGS 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:                   (See Bulletin Inserts) & Ritual of Registration.  

 Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with 
you.        

SHARING COMMON CONCERNS 
WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER, PREPARING OUR HEARTS FOR 
WORSHIPING GOD.  Use this time to make yourself available to God and His Word. 
 
LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES - Welcoming Jesus, The Light Of The World. 
 
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS - Write on pew card and place in offering plate to be put in the bulletin. 
*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION 
*THE LORD’S PRAYER (IN UNISON) 

OFFERING PRAISE TO GOD                                                                                                                 
*CALL TO WORSHIP: (James 2, Mark 7) 
Leader: Some days we are rich, and some days poor . . . 
People: God, remind us that you love us as we are. 
Leader: Some days we are strangers, and some days friends . . . 
People: God, remind us to love each other as we are. 
Leader:  Some days we are blind and deaf, some days able to see and hear everything. 
People: God, remind us to keep our eyes and ears turned to you. 
All:        Blessed be the God who loves us no matter what!        
 
*HYMN:                                             “Great Is the Lord”“Great Is the Lord”“Great Is the Lord”“Great Is the Lord”                                                                                                                                                                                                No. 31 

THE APOLTLES CREED (IN UNISON)                                                          No.716 & on Screen 
GLORIA PATRI (IN UNISON)                                                                         No.622 & on Screen 

                                                                                                                                                             
Call to Confession: God, you remind us that wisdom may be found in every face, every 
situation, every person. God, help us erase our fears of those who are rich or poor. Help 
us see past our cultural prejudices and assumptions. Help our ears and our hearts be 
open to your teachings. 
 
Prayer of Confession:  (In Silence) Dear God, too many of our days are consumed 
with doubt—doubt if there is enough love, enough blessing, enough creativity, enough 
grace, enough compassion, or enough kindness in the world to bring about the promise 
of your kingdom. We wonder if even your great love can make a difference in our lives. 
Convinced of our unworthiness, our hearts and our imaginations wither and harden in 
despair, as we turn away from you. Shatter the illusions that separate us from you and 
each other. Pour out your life-giving waters on our wounded hearts in forgiveness and 
grace. Amen 
 
Song of Confession:                      “Purify My Heart”“Purify My Heart”“Purify My Heart”“Purify My Heart”                                                                                                                                                                                            Choir 

 
Words of Assurance: Our God is always ready to rain blessings on us, to pour hope 
into our souls. By the life and love of Jesus the Christ, we are redeemed in God’s eyes. 
 

THE SACRAMENT OF THE LORD’S SUPPER 
 

COMMUNION MUSIC:           “Let Us Break Bread Together”    “Let Us Break Bread Together”    “Let Us Break Bread Together”    “Let Us Break Bread Together”                                                                                                                        No.323 
    

                                            EXPRESSING THANKS TO GOD 
OFFERTORY SENTENCE: (James 2) God of abundant love, bless this offering today and 
guide its use that we may bring love, justice, hope, and freedom in our world.  
                         

OFFERTORY MUSIC:                  “Jesus, Lover of My Soul”  Jesus, Lover of My Soul”  Jesus, Lover of My Soul”  Jesus, Lover of My Soul”                                          J.Parry            
*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERING                            
CHILDREN’S TIME:                                                                                                Mary Jo Bryan          

HEARING GOD’S WORD 
SCRIPTURE LESSON::::                                                                                    1 Corinthians 10:91 Corinthians 10:91 Corinthians 10:91 Corinthians 10:9----12121212                                                                                                                                                                                                    NKJV                            
       
MESSAGE:  ““““IIII    CCCCaaaannnn’’’’tttt    HHHHeeeellllpppp    IIIItttt;;;;    IIII’’’’mmmm    AAAAddddddddiiiicccctttteeeedddd    ttttoooo    GGGGrrrruuuummmmbbbblllliiiinnnngggg,,,,    FFFFaaaauuuullllttttffffiiiinnnnddddiiiinnnngggg    aaaannnndddd    CCCCoooommmmppppllllaaaaiiiinnnniiiinnnngggg””””              
                                                                                                               Pastor Jonathan Watson 
                                                                             
*INVITATION HYMN:                 ““““Just a Closer Walk with Thee”                                  Just a Closer Walk with Thee”                                  Just a Closer Walk with Thee”                                  Just a Closer Walk with Thee”                                  No.380      
                                                                                 

WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD 
*BENEDICTION – (Blessing) 
*TAKING THE LIGHT INTO THE WORLD   
*PASSING THE BLESSING 

*POSTLUDE:                                          “Near the Cross”    “Near the Cross”    “Near the Cross”    “Near the Cross”                                                                                                                                                    F.J. Crosby           
    
*PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS, IF ABLE. We have childcare available for Infants 
up to age 4 during the service. Nursery Attendant- Ms. Jo Proctor                                                                        

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


Our Prayer List:  We leave names on for four weeks at a time.  If a name has been removed 
and you wish to add them back on, please feel free to contact the office or fill out a pew card and 

place it in the offering plate. *Please remember to write your prayer request on a card 
and place it in the offering plate.*                                                                                                                     
 
                                                                                                                  
Long term prayer list: 
Chris Lyle- (Iraq) 
Claire McCandlish 
(Granddaughter of Donna 
McCandlish Callison) 
Margie Seeman 

Jackie -(salvation)  
Kim Nixon- (radiation) 
Debbie Hatfield- (Maniers) 
Doc McArthur 
Phillip Sugg 
Lori Farnsworth & Mitchell 

Clemons -(Sister & Nephew 
of Theresa Bell) 
Sharon Zieman 
Janice Simpson- (Cancer) 
Emily Bartlett – 
(Thyroid cancer) 
Brody Laanisto & Family 
Robert Williams- Son-In-
Law to LD and Theresa Bell. 
Cancer, Brain Tumor.  
Hospice now taking care of 
Robert. 
Dolly Janado-  
(Terminal cancer) 
Teresa Honeycutt- 
(Cancer) 
Noreta Bowers- 
Cancer treatment. 
Scott Thomas-MS 
Andrea Barns 
Lois Allemore-Lung Cancer 
Tammy Boyles 
Taylor Boyles 
Robert Boyles 
Jimmy Jones-Failing 
Health 
Darlene Ervin- 
Cancer Again 
Kathy Chance 
Dale Wachter 
Anne 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8/7 
Jeff & Melissa Cripps-
Adoption of 2 children- 
brother & sister. 
Carloyn Gardner-Broke left 
Arm on vacation last week-
(Sister-in law Larry & 
Sharon Gardner) 
Brooke Diamond-6 yr old 
Eye Surgery 
Julie Waters-Recovering 
from stroke 
Chris- Prostate Cancer 
Dolly Janado-Recovering 
from Cancer & Back 
Surgery 
Carolyn Sweetman     
Prayers-Having back 
surgery in a few weeks. 
Skylar & Tyler Treece-
Starting a new school year 
Karen Hofer 
Jerry Hofer-Job & Faith 
Michael Hofer 
The Family of Martha Sisk 
 
8/14 
Hal Van Metre-Coworker 
of Matt Riggs 
Vicki Davis-Breast Cancer-
(Niece of Sara Strasser) 
Jimmy Jones-Knee surgery 
again. In ICU (Cousin of 
Sara Strasser) 
Doc McArthur-Failing 
Health (Father of Sara 
Strasser) 
Robert Williams- Prayers 
for Robert and his family. 
Not doing well, Cancer, 
Brain Tumor. 
 
8/21 
Lolita Bryant-Sister died 
from Cancer. (Friend of Joy 
Wilker) 
Jan Ford & Family-Friend 
of Joy Wilker 

Praise-Elizabeth Guin has a 
full time teaching job! 
Richard Newberg- Found 
Blood clots in his lungs. 
(Sally Turko father) 
Ron Turko-Found some 
skin Cancer and doing 
biopsy. (Dave Turko 
brother) 
Sam Suddarth-Knee 
Replacement Surgery on 
9/2. 
 
9/4 
Scott Thomas-Stem cell 
transplant for MS 
Lori McArthur   
Complications from Breast 
Cancer & MS. 
Caleb West-Prayers-Heart 
Surgery on 8/29 at 
Vanderbilt) Great Grandson 
of the West’s. 
Family of Johnnie Smith-
Friend of Mary Jo Bryan 
Family of Henry Hartje-
Julie Bomar- Uncle 
Cheryl Jarrell & Family-
Will be operated on for 
Breast Cancer, Sept 6th. 
(Cheryl is Terri Allemore 
mother) 
 
 

 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
 
         
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

       

1 Corinthians 10:9-12 
9 Nor let us tempt Christ, as some of them also tempted (God), and were 
destroyed by serpents; 10 nor complain, as some of them also complained, and 
were destroyed by the destroyer. 11 Now all these things happened to them as 
examples, and they were written for our admonition, upon whom the ends of the 
ages have come. 12 Therefore let him who thinks he stands take heed lest he fall. 
 
 
 
 
LEADER: THE WORD OF GOD, FOR THE PEOPLE OF GOD 
PEOPLE: THANKS BE TO GOD 
 
                                                                  
 
                            
                                                           

                                                
 

                                       Week of September 4, 2011 
  TODAY                         9:00am    Worship/Holy Communion 
                                      10:15am    Sunday School 
                                      11:15am    Contemporary Worship Service 
 MONDAY                       1:00pm    Quilting Group 
                                        6:00pm    Aerobics                                                                  
TUESDAY                       9:00am    MDO  
                                        6:30pm    Band Practice                                                         
WEDNESDAY                 6:30pm   Wednesday Night Service                
THURSDAY                    7:30am    Men at Prayer 
                                        9:00am    MDO 
                                        6:00 pm   Aerobics 
FRIDAY                           6:00pm   Choir Practice 
NEXT SUNDAY               9:00am   Worship 
                                       11:15am   Contemporary Worship Service 
                                          
                                         
                                                        



                                                    
SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS TO: Michael A. Miller on the 4th; Sonya 
Haywood on the 6th, J T Freudenthal on the 8th. 
 

                                                  
HAPPY SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARY TO: Josh & Kelly Rosenblatt on the 

5th and Carl & Nancy Linder on the 6th. 

 

ATTENDANCE 

Last Sunday Attendance 
9:00 am Morning Worship- 100 

11:30 am Contemporary Worship-40 

Sunday School Attendance: 10:15 am-74 

 

                                                           DUTY ELDER 

Duty Elder for this week:    Steve Allemore 

Duty Elder for next week:   Jerry Bowers 

 

                                                             

UPCOMING/ONGOING EVENTS FOR 

JENKINS YOUTH   

 

No Youth Announcements for this week.    
                         

  *************************************************************************  
 

JOIN THE CHOIR FOR A CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION ! 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, This month we begin our preparations for Christmas: 
September 9, 2011, Friday is our first practice! We invite back all our volunteers who 
join the choir for the special occasions, and we are always open to new voices. Choir 
will be meeting to practice for the regular worship services every Friday at 6 pm, but you 
may come just to work on Christmas songs from 6:30 pm to 7:15 pm.  
 

HAND BELLS ENSEMBLE 
We are looking for volunteers to play the hand bells! It's a really fun process of making 

beautiful music together! David Day will teach us how to play the hand bells. The 
ensemble will be performing during the Christmas worship service with the choir. Music 
background and knowledge of notation are unnecessary. If you are interested in joining 
the choir or hand bells ensemble, please contact Sveta Yatskaya, a minister of music at 

Jenkins CPC, at yatskaya@comcast.net or (615)427-5931. 
Thank you and God bless you 

 
WEDNESDAY NIGHT KICK-OFF CELEBRATION SEPTEMBER 21ST @5:45 P.M. 

                                                    

HOW’S YOUR FOUNDATION? 
 

Join us as we begin our Fall Semester of Rock City! We invite everyone to participate in 
our new ministry as we seek to grow and refresh our minds and spirits each week 
through study, activities, worship and fellowship. Jesus is the rock--the foundation, on 
which we build our lives. Matthew 7:24: "Therefore everyone who hears these words of 
mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. The 
rain came down, the streams rose, and the winds blew and beat against that house; yet 
it did not fall, because it had its foundation on the rock." 
 

If God is calling you to participate in Rock City, here's how you can assist with only a 
small investment of time: 
 
*Spend 25 minutes in the nursery. 
*Help set-up tables on Tuesday evenings. 
*Spend 25 minutes w/6-8th graders OR 3rd-5th graders doing fun activities. 
 
No special talents needed! Just a friendly face and a willing spirit. Already volunteered? 
Fantastic! We'll announce a meeting date soon for all volunteers to come together, ask 
questions, etc. 

jenkinsrockcity@gmail.com 

REGISTRATION: Everyone planning to attend should register now for the Fall 
Semester. Registration forms are at the church and on the church web site. We'd like to 
know how many will be attending for planning purposes. 
 

CARNIVAL FOR KIDS: SATURDAY, OCTOBER 1ST - 11:00 A.M. TO 3:00 P.M. 
 
Don't miss it! Visit us outside for lots of fun including: hayride, pony rides, animal dress up,  
Cake & prize walk. BubbleL and football throw, pumpkin painting, pirate play ship, "Cars" Dual 
Slide, "SpongeBob" Combo Bounce House, pumpkin painting, Rock Star Salon, plus 11 other 
activities. All games have prizes whether you win or not!  
Be sure and stop by D's Delight for tasty treats including BBQ, ribs, nachos and more.  

The outside area closes at 2:00 pm, so everyone has time to go inside to bid on silent 
auction items, register for door and $cash$ prizes, etc.  
 
We're seeking sponsors; if you're interested see any Outreach Committee member to get your 
sponsor form (or call 371-3202.) All sponsors will be entered for a chance to win a special prize 
pack given away at the event. Sponsors do not have to be present to win. 

 
Volunteers are important! They provide a blessing to those in need by helping us raise funds for 
Outreach programs. Shifts are less than 2 hours- and we have many to fill- so please volunteer 
and bring a friend with you! See Sonya H. to sign up. 

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


                  Jenkins Cumberland Presbyterian Church  www.jenkinscp.org                                       SEPTEMBER  2011 
                      2501 York Road   * P. O. Box 518 
                     Nolensville, TN  37135 

                 (615) 776-2339 
 

 
 

 

THE JENKINS JOURNEY 

Ministry Together 

Recently, it seems a lot of people have been asking me how I like it in Nolensville.  Today, someone asked me how many 

months I had been living in Nolensville.  “Almost seven month!” was my reply.  “So, now that you have been here for awhile 

how do you like Nolensville?” he asked.   

I told him I really like Nolensville, and I do.  I think Nolensville has a wonderful small town country feel with all the amenities 

of the large city readily accessible yet far enough away to feel safe and out of the busy traffic.  Everyone says hello when 

you pass them in town.  I see people I know when I go in the Post Office or to the pharmacy.  What more could anyone ask 

for when looking for a place to live. 

More important than Nolensville, I like you all.  I am talking about all of you here at Jenkins.  You all are great.  I have 

enjoyed getting to know so many of you and I look forward to continuing to build new relationships as we continue to grow 

as a church.  I feel a connection and so does Jeanni.  When she is here she hates to leave.  She tells me each time how 

much she feels at home.  We look forward to the day when our house is sold and we can establish our home here together.   

Please do not let all this bragging go to your head.  There is more to this than how we feel about all of you.  This is what 

happens when God brings people together for ministry.  It seems God often brings people together with a special 

connection.  Some of you may be thinking, “Just wait till you get to know some of us, then you will change your mind.”  No, I 

don’t think I will.  I’ve been in the ministry for a lot of years and I’ve met a lot of different people.  I have pretty well come to 

understand none of us are perfect, pastors included.  We just need to keep our eyes fixed on the one who is perfect. God 

has called us together for ministry, and together we can do all things through Christ who strengthens us.   

Thank you for the ministry you have accomplished thus far as a church.  It speaks well of you and of Larry, who led you 

through most of those years.  I thank you for how you are responding and interacting with me as your new Pastor.  I look 

forward to all God has in store for us as we do His will together. 

In Christ love,  Jonathan Watson, Pastor  

WEDNESDAY NIGHT MINISTRY STARTS SEPTEMBER 21ST 
 Our new Wednesday night program, ROCK CITY, starts September 21st at 5:45 p.m.  Thanks to all 
who have volunteered to be part of this exciting ministry for adults and children of all ages.  You are 
a blessing!  We still need volunteers to help out in the nursery (only 25 minutes per shift...) and during the worship time 
period for elementary school children (also a 25 minute shift.) 
 In addition, if you can assist with the 3-5 grades, OR middle school kids during their activities (25 minutes,) we could use 
3 more helpers in that area.   
 Please see any Wednesday Night Leadership Team member to sign up.  Thanks for your prayers and support! 

  

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


Thank you to all the members of the Jenkins family who  expressed their sympathies at the time of my sister 

Marilyn's death in May. Particularly, we wish to thank Jerry Bowers and Pastor Jonathan for suggesting and 

organizing a Memorial Service for her.  We were blessed by all those who attended.  A big thank you to Sherry 

Windrow for preparing a dinner prior to the service.  Thanks to Sheila Geary and the other members of the 

Sunshine Committee that provided a beautiful plant at the service.                                  Becky & Bob Leonard 

 

The annual Holiday Consignment Sale will be held Thur.-Sat., Sept., 28 & 29 & Oct. 1.  Held at the Barn in downtown Nolensville 

beside the Mill, the sale will feature children’s & adult’s fall/winter clothing, toys, children’s equipment & furniture.  In addition, holiday 

craft items, household linens and holiday decorations (Halloween, Thanksgiving & Christmas) will be available. Sale hours are Wed., 

Sept. 28 from 7 p.m.-8:30 p.m., Thurs-Sat., 8 a.m.-4 p.m. Help is needed to sort and display items on Mon, Tues & Wed—Sept. 26-28.  

Check out personnel are need for the sale days, particularly on Sat., Oct. 1. Proceeds will be used to support Amelia’s Attic.  Amelia’s 

Attic is a non-profit ministry supporting the needs of ministries and missionaries in Russia.  This ministry was named for  Emilya Yatsky 

when she was just a year old. If you have any questions or would like information concerning consigning, please call Becky Leonard, 

776-5838 or 587-1547 or email ameliasattic@earthlink.net  . This will be the last consignment sale in Nolensville that will be sponsored 

by Amelia’s Attic. 

Sunday School News 
 

The new Christian Education year here at Jenkins is off to a great start.  We now have 10 Sunday School classes, four for 
youth and children and six for adults, meeting each Sunday at 10:15 a.m. 
New college/young adult class  
This class is led by Ximena Lindsey.  If you are out of high school, and looking for a class with other young adults in their 
twenties and late teens, this one is for you.  If you have any questions, Ximena will be glad to share more information.   
Our adult classes, teachers, and current studies: 
Library class (Julie Lucks) is reading “God Promises, God Delivers”. 
New Beginnings I (Lisa Rippy) is doing a study on Fruit of the Spirit. 
New Beginnings II (Ted Hatfield) is studying 1 John. 
Sanctuary class (Allan Stout) is studying the Gospel of John. 
Unity class (Sonya Haywood) is covering a variety of topics suggested by class members. 
 

A Note from the Treasurer: 
The Finance Committee will be meeting shortly, to write the 2012 budget. If any committee chairperson wants to make a 

request, please write it up and leave in the mailbox for either Charlie Thomas or Diane Riggs. 

 RE: the offerings.        Our current budget is $5,595.00 per week. 

We are averaging $3,891.00 per week. 

We are being very careful as to what we spend, but some expenses go on anyway. 

Please consider what you wish the church to do...... 

Here are some excerpts from a newsletter article of Rev. Duane Dougherty about our trip to Popayan: At 

Popayan we also found a wonderful church family, full of love and fire for the work of Jesus Christ.  We worked together to build rooms that will be 

used to teach children and adults about the good news of the gospel of Jesus Christ. Most of the work team was housed with individual families from 

the church.  I was assigned to the Ramos-Garavis family….The apartment has two bedrooms, one for me and one for the four of them.  There is one 

bathroom and a living area with a small kitchen area at one end….  Even though the accommodations were not that big, the hospitality and blessings 

were enormous, and I would not trade that home experience for a suite in a five star resort…… The scenic view is not the only thing special about 

this home.  You can see it in the love and care this family shared with a perfect stranger in their home.  You can see it in their faces as they cherish 

the Word of God through their Bible.  You can see it in the hours spent in service, worship and prayer.  You can see and hear it as you hear a sound 

as you start up the eight flights of stairs to the fourth floor.  It is not the sound of cartoons or game shows or sit coms.  It is the sound of love as a 

young mother sings to her baby.  However, she is not singing “Mary had a Little Lamb” or “Rock-a-by-Baby”.  She sings, “Christo es mi vida” (Christ 

is my life).  She is already sharing the good news of the gospel with her precious gift from God.  These are sermons that will live in my heart and 

mind as long as I live.  

jenkinspastor@gmail.com,  jenkinscpcoffice@gmail.com,  jenkinscpcyouth@gmail.com,  jenkinsmusic@united.net,                                             
jenkinsmdo@yahoo.com, jenkinscpcfinance@gmail.com               Newsletter articles: samsuddarthjr@bellsouth.net



HAPPY  SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES TO: 

Kerry and Phyllis Mattox  and  Josh and Kelly Rosenblatt on the 5th; Carl and Nancy Linder on the 6th; Allan &  Diana Stout on the 12th; Sam and 

Nancy Suddarth and  Jeff and Pam Cammuse on the 15th; Pete and Bette Mosley on the 16th; Jim and Holly Finley on the 18th.            

HAPPY SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS TO:  Chelsea Wilkerson on the 2nd; Michael A. Miller on the 4th; Sonya Haywood on 

the 6th; J T Freudenthal on the 8th; Jessie Mattox on the 9th; Rebecca Green on the 11th; Jaclyn Francescon,  Nick Turko and  Becky Cunningham 

on the 12th; Leanne Justis and  Bill Roland on the 13th; Larry Barnes,  David Birdsong and Joy Whittemore on the 14th; Cody Stubblefield on the 

15th; Pete Francescon on the 16th; Rhett Bryan on the 17th; Gracie Jo Bryan and  Lauren Helton on the 19th; Mike Bryan on the 21st; Jacob 

Rosenblatt on the 22nd; Kristie McArthur on the 23rd; Andrea Barnes on the 26th; Donna Bondanza,  Melanie (Thomas) Haraway,  Jane Clemons 

and  Noah Farner on the 27th. 

 
 

THE JENKINS QUILTING CLUB  We meet every Monday, 1:00 P.M. till 3:00 p.m. the Christian 

Education building across the hall from the MDO Nursery. Some of the quilters will be going 

to the Sam Davis Home on Sept. 17,  for their annual quilt show. New, vintage, and antique 

quilts from the local community and neighboring counties will be featured. Meet at the 

church at 9:30 am. Tickets are $6 in advance, or $8 at the door. Call 459-2341 to purchase.  

 

 CARNIVAL FOR KIDS:  SATURDAY, OCTOBER 1ST - 11:00 A.M. TO 3:00 P.M.                                                       

Don't miss it!  Visit us outside for lots of fun including:  hayride, pony rides, animal dress up, cake & prize walk, 

BubbleLand, football throw, pumpkin painting, pirate play ship, "Cars" Dual Slide, "SpongeBob" Combo Bounce 

House, pumpkin painting, Rock Star Salon, plus 11 other activities.  All games have prizes whether you win or 

not!  Be sure and stop by D's Delight for tasty treats including BBQ, ribs, nachos and more. The outside area 

closes at 2:00 pm. so everyone has time to go inside to bid on silent auction items, register for door and $cash$ 

prizes, etc.  We're seeking sponsors; if you're interested see any Outreach Committee member to get your 

sponsor form (or call 371-3202.)  All sponsors will be entered for a chance to win a special prize pack given away 

at the event.  Sponsors do not have to be present to win. Volunteers are important!  They provide a blessing to 

those in need by helping us raise funds for Outreach programs.  Shifts are less than 2 hours- and we have many 

to fill- so please volunteer and bring a friend with you!  See Sonya H. to sign up. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  
RETIREES’ OUTING - 2nd Wednesday – Meet at Jenkins at 11:00 a.m. Contact 776- 5450 if you have any questions!     
Everyone is always welcome to attend!                                                                                                                                
MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST: 3rd Saturday at 7:00 a.m. All men in the congregation and community are always 
welcome. 

CHOIR NOTES 

Dear friends, Let us remind you, that we always pray for you so God would give you His guidance and courage to hear and answer His calling to 

serve Him. We welcome and appreciate everybody who joins our church music team whether it is the choir, soloists, instrumentalists or praise band. 

Our invitation is always open for you – if you have a heart for God and simply love the music then we need you! September is the month when our 

church choir begins preparations for the Christmas season. If you are not able to make a long term commitment but would like to be involved at 

least for three and a half months, this could be a great opportunity for you as well! Beginning with this month the regular choir will be meeting at 6 

pm to practice for the regular worship services and from 6:30 to 7:15 pm we’ll be working on Christmas songs. You may just show up at 6:30 pm 

for 45 minutes practice time. Our music selection this year is simple yet really uplifting, touching and  beautiful. If you are not able to practice every 

week, or Fridays will not work for you, we can provide you with the rehearsal CDs so you may practice at your own convenient time. Choir will be 

introduced to the Christmas songs selection this week – September 2, Friday and will start working on the program the following Friday after Labor 

Day weekend. There is another unique opportunity opening for us at our church – hand bells ensemble. David Day owns a hand bells set and he 

kindly agreed to let our church use it for God’s glory! If you are interested, please sign up for the hand bells ensemble asap, and we’ll decide 

together concerning the practice time. We hope to hear its beautiful sound this Christmas season. If you have any questions, comments or 

suggestions contact Sveta Yatskaya, a minister of music at Jenkins CPC, at yatskaya@comcast.net or (615)427-5931. 

Thank you and God bless you! 
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 SEPTEMBER  2011 

~~ Traditional ~WORSHIP SERVICE~~ 9:00 A.M.                                                                                                                                                                  

~~SUNDAY SCHOOL~~ 10:15 A.M.                                                                                                                                                            

~~Contemporary ~WORSHIP SERVICE~~11:15am                                                                                                                                                                                                            

COMMUNION 1ST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH                                                                                                                                                      

HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE!    

Phone (615) 776-2339                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Fax      (615) 776-3520                                                                                                                                                                             

www.jenkinscp.org 

RETURN ADDRESS REQUESTED 

 

 

   Committee Meetings at the call of Chairperson:                                                                Your Session Members:                                                                             
Christian Education, Building & Grounds                                     Class of 2011: Jerry Bowers, John Rippy, Debra Eckert 
Evangelism & Mission Education Outreach                                  Class of 2012: Larry Gardner, Steve Allemore, Mike Bryan 

A reminder to committee chairpersons:                                          Class of 2013: Louise Russell, Karen Miles, Sherry Windrow 

Please call all members listed on your committee to let  
them know the date and time of your meeting                                         The pastor’s office has new curtains made and installed by Kim Hardison &                            
                                                                                                                     Louise Russell. Thank you ladies!!!!                                    
 Jenkins staff: Pastor Jonathan Watson                                             
  Youth Pastor Patrick Wilkerson                                            
  Minister of Music Sveta Yatsky                                           Things to pray about: Church Finances, Rock City and your involvement     

Secretary Teresa Francescon                                                                                        Session Meeting:                                                                                                    
MDO Director Tracy Boucher                                                                            Sunday, September 11, at 6:00 P.M.   
Asst. Treasurer Diane Riggs 

 

Attendance for August 

7 14 21 28   

 Sunday School 61 56 79 69   

Worship   9:00 
               11:30                                                          

105 
22 

112 
12 

108 
24 

99 
34 

  

 

Total Offerings  for August  (Needed Each Week:  $5,595.00) 
7 14 21 28  

$ 4,341.50 $ 3,235.50 $ 3,701.12 $3,623.50  

                                          

https://www.cmd2pdf.com

